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	PRESS RELEASE


In a car and shop, CTIA seized counterfeit of clothing for more than 2 million crowns 

(Svatá Kateřina, 6 October 2023) On Tuesday, 3 October, inspectors from the Czech Trade Inspection Authority, Inspectorate of the Pilsen and Karlovy Vary Regions, carried out a targeted inspection operation focused on the sale and especially the storage of counterfeit goods in the premises of the Svatá Kateřina market in the Tachov region.  

The date of 3 October was not chosen at random. "Neighbouring Germany celebrated the national holiday of the German Unity Day, and German tourists took advantage of the day off to shop in the border area. The increased movement of customers from Germany in border marketplaces also meant an increased movement of goods, often counterfeit branded clothing, shoes or accessories," says the director of the CTIA inspectorate of the Pilsen and Karlovy Vary Regions, Ing. Jan Řezáč. 

The inspection action to detect products infringing certain intellectual property rights was being prepared for a long time. In the locality, primarily storage warehouses were identified, but also establishments with counterfeit products of worldwide brands, and the movement of these products was traced.

"A specific feature of the local market is that parked car wrecks often serve as warehouses. That is why the attention of our inspectors was focused mainly on this area," said Jan Řezáč, the Director of the CTIA Inspectorate of the Pilsen and Karlovy Vary Regions. CTIA inspectors used their legal possibility to gain access to buildings and means of transport. Thanks to this legal authorization, a total of 5 cars and one closed establishment were opened by the invited locksmith. The inspectors' suspicions were immediately confirmed, as a total of 1,100 items of counterfeit clothing, mainly of the trademarks Tommy Hilfiger, Nike, Adidas, Jack Wolfskin and other brands, were seized from the premises. 

The total value of the seized counterfeits, calculated to the value of the original products, amounted to CZK 2,089,760. The cases will be further resolved with the persons concerned in administrative proceedings.
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